
June 13, 2016 Mt. Kemble Lake Association Meeting 

  

Board Members Present: Ruth Chaney, Rick Barrett, Bobbie Colter, Tawnya Kabnick, 

Joyce Murray, Bob Edgar, Joan Haynsworth Austin Godfrey 

Not Present: Ken Heiden 

Meeting was called to order by Austin godfrey at: 5:00 

 

HOUSEKEEPING  -joyce@jjmurray.us  New supplies were purchased for the club 

house.  

CLUBHOUSE  - rjedgar63@gmail.com – We are getting quotes to have the floors 

refinished or buffed and treated. 

WATER SYSTEM Rick Barret -  ribarrett@aol.com -  The two Vertical tanks will be 

worked started this week and should take about two weeks. Then the Horizontal tank 

will be done. There should be no interruption in water pressure however we ask the 

residents not to water lawns during the day. 

BEACHES AND DOCKS- 1ruth.chaney@gmail.com  - A treatment wan done for the 

algae and an Alum treatment will be done this month as well. New sand was delivered 

to the beach. 

 

GROUNDS: Joan Haynsworth:-  Watering bags were purchased to place around the 

newly planted trees and Bill Haynsworth has been filling them with water. 

. 

ROADS- Ken Heiden –Kcheiden@gmail.com  

Ken prepared an extensive road report covering his plan for the new work to be done: 
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There was some discussion on the costs and the board agreed that two proposals 

should be reviewed by the Long Range Planning Committee (Ken, Rick, John, Austin 



and Bobbie). Bobbi will work with Ken to clarify any unclear proposals and recommend 

one contractor to the committee. Once chosen the contractor will do a walk around to 

clarify that the scope of the work proposed by the contract satisfies the plan Ken 

outlined. A contract will be signed by the President or Treasurer and Ken and the work 

will begin.  

TREASURER- Bobbi C. Coulter [mkltreasurer@gmail.com] Barbara passed out the 

monthly reports which can also be found on the Mount Kemble Web site.  

 

New Business: 

The board will issue notification to the residents that they may not alter the shore line. 

Tawnya is going to speak with the two current residents who have created beaches to 

let them know that they may not bring sand to the shoreline where it may wash into the 

lake. 

 

. 

 

 

The meeting was adjourned at : 6:10 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Tawnya Kabnick, 

Secretary 

tawnya@tawnyakabnick.net 

Board meetings are scheduled for the following dates: 
 
July 11 
August 8 
Sept 12 
October 10 
Nov 14 
Dec 12 
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